
TeamWorks Chief Financial Officers, 
 
This email is in regards to the attached communication from GTA, notifying you of the retirement of the 
Mobius/Luminist/ViewDirect applications.   As a result of these changes, TeamWorks reports and data in 
the INFOSSS-PROD and INFOSTT-TEST repositories will not be available beyond December 31, 2019.   
 
SAO has been in communication with GTA and is aware of these changes. Additionally, SAO has 
developed a solution for providing TeamWorks reports and data currently obtained through Mobius 
View.  Additional communications will be sent as this new solution is finalized and implemented.  We 
do not intend for any agencies to lose access to reports relied upon.  Our planned solution will simply 
provide those reports directly within TeamWorks.  More information is forthcoming. 

Please remember, as stated in the email from GTA, you will need to download any reports and data (if a 
policy is utilized) you would like to keep.  The reports and data will cease to be available past December 
31, 2019 for the repositories INFOSSS-PROD and INFOSTT-TEST. 

Please share this information with your employees who use Mobius/Luminist/ViewDirect. 
 
Regards, 
 

Alan Skelton 
State Accounting Officer 

https://sao.georgia.gov/document/document/gta-urgentnotice-mobiusview-viewdirectapplications/download
https://sao.georgia.gov/document/document/gta-urgentnotice-mobiusview-viewdirectapplications/download
https://sao.georgia.gov/document/document/gta-urgentnotice-mobiusview-viewdirectapplications/download
https://sao.georgia.gov/document/document/gta-urgentnotice-mobiusview-viewdirectapplications/download

